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Notes from the Principal, Ms. Dupuy …

As we get ready to kick off our annual Bikes for Books incentive, provided by our local Masons, I'd like to take
this opportunity to highlight the crucial role that reading plays in your child's development, and the importance of
incorporating reading into your daily routine at home.

Reading is not just a fundamental skill; it's a gateway to a world of imagination, knowledge, and endless
possibilities. Research consistently shows that children who are read to at home develop stronger language
skills, improved concentration, and a deeper love for learning.

Here are a few reasons why reading to your child at home is so beneficial:

 Language Development: Reading aloud exposes children to a rich vocabulary and helps them understand
language patterns and structures. This lays a strong foundation for effective communication skills in the
future.

 

 Cognitive Skills: Engaging with books stimulates critical thinking skills, imagination, and problem-solving
abilities. It encourages children to ask questions, make predictions, and draw connections between the
text and their own experiences.

 

 Bonding Time: Sharing a story with your child creates precious moments of connection and intimacy. It
fosters a sense of security and emotional well-being, strengthening the parent-child relationship.

 

 Academic Success: Numerous studies have shown a direct correlation between early exposure to
reading and academic achievement later in life. By instilling a love for reading from an early age, you're
setting your child up for success in school and beyond.

As we navigate through the busy schedules and demands of daily life, I encourage you to carve out time each
day to read with your child. Whether it's a bedtime story, a trip to the library, or simply curling up with a book on
the couch, these shared moments have a lasting impact on your child's development.

A few important Reminders this week include:

● It’s mud season and sometimes our students' clothes get wet and soak through while playing outside.
You may want to consider sending a dry set of clothes for students to keep at school or in their
backpacks so they can change into something clean and dry.

● Daily dismissal time will begin with parent pick ups at 3:00, followed by bus dismissals beginning at
approximately 3:15. Parents are asked to pull up to the entrance and your child will be brought out to
meet your car.

Please do not hesitate to reach out to me if you have questions, concerns, or need support for your child or your
family. Have a great week!

(email: jdupuy@rsu3.org school phone: 948-2280 cell: 249-1061)

Notes from the Office:

Check out our Hannaford Helps Flyer
below to help our school raise money!!

Important Upcoming Dates…..
3/4 - Board Workshop MVHS

3/8 - End of Second Trimester

3/11 - School Board Meeting at MVHS 6:30

3/15 - Teacher Inservice Day - No School for
Students



Check out what’s happening at Troy School … Week Of: 2/26

K/1 We had a fabulous week back from break! We reviewed how to be a great Troy
Tiger. We remembered that every Troy Tiger CARES!

C - Calm, caring, kind
A - Always doing our best
R - Respecting Other
E - Embracing Challenges
S - Being Safe

Students were eager to get back into work-mode. Students are reading and writing
CVC (ex. pig) and CCVC (ex: step) words with accuracy, they are working to
remember heart words (ex. I, be, said, from). In math students showed their skills
counting up and down a number line and using doubles facts to add numbers
together quickly.

Favorite read alouds this week:
What if Everybody Did That? by Ellen Javernick
Each Kindness by Jacquiline Woodson

2/3 This week we celebrated Read Across America. Students were able to wear their
pajamas to school. We did buddy reading in our tiger houses. In math this week
⅔ worked on our measurement unit. We talked about measuring things in
grams vs kilograms.

4/5 We started the new book The Unteachables by Gordon Korman this week. It is an interesting book
following a group of kiddos who are marked as not being able to be taught. We can’t wait to see if
our predictions for the book come true. Ask your child what their prediction was.
We have been learning division. You may have noticed your child bringing home some work they
didn’t get to finish during class. They are choosing to be responsible and wanting to finish their
work before the next lesson! Yahoo!! If your child is ever feeling frustrated or overwhelmed with
the work, please just make a note on the paper that they worked on it so I know they need some
extra help the next day.

From the Students:

This week in school, we started reading The Unteachables. It is really good so far. (Ask us about what this story is about) By
Lillian

In math, we are watching division videos and doingmatching worksheets. Then, we do
(small) groups for whichever groupwe’re in. By Zach

bbbbbbbbb

In math, we started to work on division. We are learning about remainders and using

multiplication to solve division problems. By Allyson



Intervention

Bengal House enjoyed snowshoeing and snow art during the winter carnival before
winter break.



Read Across America Day
Bengal House buddy reading and participating in a Would You Rather reading
movement activity.
It is so great to see students K-5 working together and helping each other out.

Music This week students continued learning their songs for the spring concert. In
addition we continue to work on singing in solfege (do,re,mi…) and practice our
rhythm reading. K-2 students also learned about the pipe organ. We discussed
what the instrument is, how it makes sound, how it’s different keyboards work
together, and watched a video of someone playing Bach’s Toccata and Fugue in D
minor. J.S. Bach : Toccata and Fugue in D minor BWV 565 / Liene Andreta K…
3-5 students have started learning about aesthetics. Specifically, the difference
between objective and subjective, and feeling and expression.

Agriculture Our indoor garden is up and growing! We got our Flex Farm, a hydroponic (no
soil) grow tower, set up and planted before vacation. We can’t wait to watch the
growth! We should be eating fresh greens in another three weeks. How exciting!

SEL This week, we did a mini lesson on what it means to be responsible. Classes
talked about and brainstormed ways they are and can be more responsible in
school, at home and in public. We also talked about how being responsible
sometimes means taking ownership of mistakes that are made. K/1 learned how
they can be more responsible by listening carefully and following directions. We
practiced this with a game of Simon Says.

https://youtu.be/erXG9vnN-GI?si=x5nByzvpkBhWSOip









